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Distance Learning for Grades 1-5 
 
We are incredibly pleased with the energy and enthusiasm that students and staff 
are putting into the curriculum delivery and coverage for Grades one to five.  The 
Alberta Curriculum is a detailed, world-renowned curriculum and teachers have 
quickly moved to a delivery model that meets all outcomes in this new, virtual 
environment.  Students enrolled in these grade levels are receiving a combination of 
live and recorded instructional sessions, and are being challenged with assigned 
work that specifically targets the appropriate curriculum outcomes.  Our research 
shows this curriculum delivery model is one that is being used globally with great 
success as it provides a balance between teacher and self-directed work and gives 
students adequate time to engage with specialists and core subject teachers.  
 
 On that note, we have made great efforts to incorporate our specialists, ELL support 
and Counselors into the daily online lives of our students, just as they would be when 
in the physical classroom. This will ensure that the transition back to the classroom, 
when it occurs, will be as seamless as the transition into Distance 
Learning.  Throughout Distance Learning we are assessing student progress against 
the prescribed curriculum outcomes using processes similar to those used in the 
traditional classroom, and through ones newly made available to us through our 
utilization of this new digital platform.  Reporting of these assessments will continue 
through all normal channels and students who have been engaged throughout will 
advance to the next grade level.    
 
We deeply value your input and encourage you to contact your child’s teacher, or the 
appropriate principal, if you have any questions or concerns.  We are proud to be 
working with you to continue the CIS tradition of quality education delivery.  
 
Yours in Education,  
 
Barry Squires, Principal 
Karen Holmes, Principal 
 
	


